Davis Democratic Club
April 2, 2024 Board Meeting

President Stephen Souza called the meeting to order at 7:02pm. Gary Hopkins, Giles Giovinazzi, Bob Bockwinkel, Aiden Ledbetter, Richard Yamagata, Carl Schmid, Rick Gonzales, Chuck White, and Jan Agee were in attendance. Linda Deos and Bob Marr were excused.

Carl motioned to approve the agenda and Gary seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

There are no written minutes from the previous meeting. Richard will transcribe the electronic recording.

There was no public comment.

Aiden reported for the Davis College Democrats that it had been a quiet week, but that the Indigo Awards event is coming up on April 8. He also reported that the College Dems would be sending 41 students to the California Young Democrats retreat in Tahoe.

There was no report from the Yolo County Central Committee or Sister District.

The Treasurer’s Report had been sent to the Board prior to the meeting. As of April 1, the Club’s financial balance was $26,161.
During the Board Member Committee discussion, it was agreed that the Board needs to get more young people.

For the Membership Committee, Gary reported that there are 67 paid club members, and that Rick will follow up with all the members who haven’t paid. People are using Act Blue to pay for dues and events.
Carl is waiting for content for the newsletter from Aiden, Stephen, and Bob. Fifteen people still want the newsletter in hard copy, rather than online. Carl and Gary also need to get updated email addresses as they become available.

The Club will have a Political Action Committee for the November election. The candidates who we are raising money for will need to be selected by the summer.
The Board voted unanimously to donate $500 to the VERBS for its June 8 fundraiser for Rudy Salas.

The Club’s Champagne Brunch will be May 19 from 10am to 1pm at Josh and Athena Chapman’s house. The speakers still need to be confirmed.

There was no new or unfinished business. Stephen received kudos for effectively running the meetings. Kudos also were given to the wonderful memorial service for Corky Brown.

The next Board meeting is May 8.
